
S

  Patuxent Wildlife Research Center

•	 The Challenge:  One of the primary goals of the Sea Duck Joint Venture 
is to delineate the populations of seaducks in North America.  This goal 
has lead to number of satellite telemetry tracking projects all over North 
America.  To this day this data has either been published in numerous 
different journals or not published at all.  There is an increase interest 
into large landscape scale perspectives to manage species.  If this data is 
compiled into one database then some of these pertinent continent wide 
issues can be addresses, such as effects of climate change and weather 
events on migrational pathways, home ranges, and timing; visualization 
of potential interactions between populations or designating potential 
subpopulations, monitoring the potential spread of avian borne diseases 
such as west nile virus and potentially avian flu; and aiding in determining 
where more information is needed.

•	 The Science: All data will be uploaded into two archival, web-based 
programs, www.wildlifetracking.org (a service of seaturtle.org that uses 
STAT as a mapping tool)  and Movebank (www.movebank.org) .  The data 
will be filtered to remove any inappropriate erroneous data points.  All 
mapping results will be produced by STAT and all migrational analyses will 
be completed in Movebank.  These archived data will be available through 
the Sea Duck Joint Venture website for viewing and access will be granted 
once project is approved by the Continental Technical Team. 	

•	 The Future: With increased interest in climate change and spread of 
diseases creating a large dataset for seaducks will allow for the continued 
monitoring of these issues for the long term.  The Audubon Society just 
produced a climate change report that analyzed the Christmas Bird Count 
data and the results showed numerous species have moved their wintering 
ranges significantly northward, including the Red-breasted Merganser and 
the Ring-necked Duck.  By compiling our data now and continuing to add 
any new information collected we will be able to provide recommendations 
on critical habitats for seaduck species that could be impacted by 
climate change and potential anthropogenic changes, such as wind farm 
implementation.
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